Rt. 1, Box 210 Kimberly, Idaho 83341

Feb. 20, 1975

Mr. Gerald A. Bair 4363 South Grant St., Englewood, Colorado 80110

Dear Jerry:

It was nice to receive your letter of Feb. 2nd but sorry to hear that you are having trouble with the people at Tompe. I am sure that, with Marie's help, things will straighten out and that it is alll just a misunderstanding. I visited the campus there last year and had a fine meeting with the staff and students and was very pleased with their hospitality when Bordes, Tixier and I did a guest shot there. I feel sure you can work things out with them.

Jerry, we do not plan to have a field school this summer. I have not had a summer free for twelve years and am taking a sabbatacal this year to travel and review some collections and sites. Am sorry I can not be of help to you at this time. Perhaps next year we will continue the school and would welcome you application as a student.

You are, indeed, fortunate to be so near Marie and have the advantage of her vast knowledge and her kind help. She is a very special person and a giant in the profession. Will be anxious to hear of her travels and meetings in Australia and New Zealand.

Sorry I can not be of more help for I always welcome those interested in lithic technology.

With kindest regards.

Don E. Crabtree